President’s Message
Hopefully, everyone is surviving the heat. Currently, the weather forecast predicts it will be HOT this week, with Tuesday being 98 degrees. For those of you with peaches, it seems as though the crops are around two weeks early. I understand everyone on the East Coast has peaches this year. So far for us, retail and wholesale peaches are strong with good prices. As I look at our crop, I believe this year’s crop will come and go very quickly. The heat is bringing everything on so fast. We just received an inch of rain that was much needed. We have been irrigating every day to give the crops adequate moisture. A saying that we have here at Cherry Hill is that hot and dry weather brings cranky people, but gives us nice and SWEET fruit. I know a lot of you have gotten little to no rain. We have a farm in Adams County that has not gotten rain for several weeks.
I am also hearing reports of severe bug pressure. I know the Penn State Fruit Research and Extension Team and other researchers are working hard to come up with solutions to the problems we are facing (with codling moth being at the top of that list). As you see the researchers and staff, please thank them for all the hard work that they put in.
I am sorry to cut this message short, but there is not a lot happening right now and I need to get back to work.
Until next month, have a blessed day!
Corey McCleaf
SHAP President

